
Lady Cats snap losing streak
with sweep of Anderson County

Louisburg junior Maddie Svoboda was greeted at home plate by
her teammates Thursday following her second home run of the
day against Anderson County. The Lady Cats picked up a pair of
16-1 and 11-6 victories.

 

For the Louisburg softball team, it was only a matter of time
before things started to go its way.

That time was Thursday.

The Lady Cats plated 27 runs in their doubleheader against
Anderson County at Lewis-Young Park and left with 16-1 and
11-6 victories. It was the first time Louisburg had found
itself in the win column since early April and it was long
overdue.

“With all the hard work the girls have put in this season, I
was so excited to finally see them get a couple of wins,”
Louisburg coach John Ozier said. “We have been so close in so
many games. We have learned how to compete, but have just not
been able to finish. So I was glad to see us get these two
games.”

In the opener, the Lady Cats jumped on Anderson County from
the start as they scored five runs in the first two innings.
They added on six more in the third and five in the fourth to
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complete the run-rule win.

Maddie Svoboda hit her first of two home runs on the day,
which was a 2-run shot in the bottom of the second inning. She
finished the game with a home run, a double, 2 RBIs and scored
four runs.

Karson Griggs recorded a team-high three hits and had 2 RBIs
to help the Lady Cat offense. Molly Rison had two hits to go
along with 5 RBIs, with three of those coming home on a 3-run
double in the fourth inning to seal it.

Lauren Cutshaw had two hits that included a double and 2 RBIs
and Kayla Willey also finished with two hits and 2 RBIs.
Shayla Meyer added two hits and an RBI for the Lady Cats.

Bailey Kern recorded a run batted in as well on a sacrifice
and Paige Eccher scored two runs.

“Throughout the season, we have had many opportunities to
score, but have not been able to get timely hits,” Ozier said.
“The girls put together some great at-bats against Anderson
County and we were able to get those timely hits.”



Louisburg’s Lauren Cutshaw slides safely into home plate
Thursday against Anderson County.

Louisburg (3-13) also got a good performance on the mound from
freshman Brooklyn Diederich as she earned her first varsity
win. Diederich pitched a complete game and gave up just one
unearned run on three hits and struck out three.

The good pitching continued in the nightcap as Meyer picked up
the win for Louisburg. Meyer allowed four earned runs over
seven innings and struck out five batters.

“During  both  games,  our  pitchers  were  able  to  hit  their
spots,” Ozier said. “Neither of the girls are overpowering
with their velocity, but their ability to mix pitches and hit
locations was great.

“Hopefully these wins can boost our confidence, allow the
girls to relax, and play the game that I know they are capable
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of.”

The hot bats continued for the Lady Cats in the second game as
they hit two more home runs as both Svoboda and Meyer cleared
the fence. Svoboda had a 2-run home run in the bottom of the
third that tied the game and Meyer’s 2-run homer in the bottom
of the fifth inning broke open a tie game and gave Louisburg
an 8-6 advantage.

Louisburg tacked on three more runs to help seal the sweep and
Meyer was able to close the door in the final two innings.

Griggs once again led Louisburg with three hits, including a
double and an RBI. Meyer and Svoboda each finished the game
with two hits each and had 3 and 2 RBIs, respectively.

Reilly Ratliff-Becher added two hits, a double and an RBI,
while Rison and Cutshaw ended the game with a pair of singles.
Willey also had an RBI single and Alyse Moore scored three
times for Louisburg.

The Lady Cats return to action today when they travel to
Ottawa for a doubleheader. First pitch is set for 4:30 p.m.

 

Louisburg loses close contest at De Soto
Louisburg was on the verge of stealing a game on the road from
De Soto last Tuesday at the 3&2 Complex in Lenexa.

With the Lady Cats up two runs in the final inning, they
weren’t able to hold on against De Soto in a 6-5 loss in the
opener. De Soto used that momentum in the second game to
compete  the  sweep  of  Louisburg  with  a  13-4  win  in  the
nightcap.

The Lady Cats scored five runs in the third inning to jump out
on top and De Soto scored three in the bottom of the fourth to
cut into their lead. With two outs in the bottom of the



seventh, De Soto singled, reached on an error, tripled and
singled again to complete the walk-off win.

Molly Rison and Maddie Svoboda each had a pair of hits to lead
the Louisburg offense, while Rison added 2 RBIs to her line.
Reilly Ratliff-Becher also had an RBI for the Lady Cats.

Sophomore  Reilly  Ratliff-Becher  comes  in  to  make  a
running catch last Tuesday against De Soto.

In the nightcap, Louisburg found itself down 6-4 in the sixth
inning, before De Soto scored seven runs in the frame to pull
away. The Lady Cats were also hurt by six errors in the field.

Lauren Cutshaw had three hits to lead Louisburg and Rison had
2 RBIs. Svoboda had a double, while Bailey Kern, Bailey Sarna,
Alyse Moore and Ratliff-Becher also had hits for the Lady
Cats.
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